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haltonhills.ca
Statutory Public Meeting Notice

13
(69-79 Main Street South & 94-98 Mill Street, Georgetown)

NOTICE OF A PUBLIC MEETING
WARD 3

Concerning Applications for an Amendment to the
Town of Halton Hills

Official Plan and Zoning By-law (2010-0050)

For lands legally described as:
Part Lots 1, 2 & 3, Registered Plan 37, Part Lot 18, Concession 9,
Ward 3, Town of Halton Hills, Regional Municipality of Halton

Town of Halton Hills Files: D09OPA15.003 and D14ZBA15.010
(69-79 Main Street South & 94-98 Mill Street, Georgetown)

General Committee for the Town of Halton Hills will conduct a Public Meeting to examine and discuss proposed applications to
amend the Town of Halton Hills Official Plan and Zoning By-law 2010-0050, as amended.

The proposed Official Plan and Zoning By-law amendment applications apply to the lands legally described as Part Lots 1, 2 &
3, Registered Plan 37, Part Lot 18, Concession 9, Town of Halton Hills, Regional Municipality of Halton. The subject lands are
municipally known as 69-79 Main Street South & 94-98 Mill Street (Georgetown). Below is a map showing the location of the
subject property.

The purpose and effect of the applications is to allow for the development of an 11-storey, 125-unit residential condominium
building with retail/commercial uses at street level on lands partially occupied by the McGibbon Hotel.

If you wish to be notified of the decision of the Town of Halton Hills in respect of the Official Plan and Zoning By-law amendment
applications, you must make a written request to the Town of Halton Hills – PLANNING, DEVELOPMENT & SUSTAINABILITY
DEPARTMENT at 1 Halton Hills Drive, Halton Hills, Ontario L7G 5G2.

NOTES:

1. If a person or public body does not make oral submissions at a public meeting or make written submissions to the Town of
Halton Hills before the proposed Official Plan and/or Zoning By-law amendments are adopted/passed, the person or public
body is not entitled to appeal the decision of the Town of Halton Hills to the Ontario Municipal Board.

2. If a person or public body does not make oral submissions at a public meeting, or make written submissions to the Town of
Halton Hills before the proposed Official Plan and/or Zoning By-law amendments are adopted passed, the person or public
body may not be added as a party to the hearing of an appeal before the Ontario Municipal Board unless, in the opinion of the
Board, there are reasonable grounds to do so.

3. Any written comment/objection submitted to the Town of Halton Hills regarding these applications which are being processed
under the Planning Act 1990, may be made public as part of the application process.

Further information is available at the Planning, Development & Sustainability Department, Town of Halton Hills, 1 Halton Hills
Drive, Halton Hills, ON, L7G 5G2, or contact the Planner assigned to the file, Jeff Markowiak at 905-873-2601, ext. 2296.
A copy of the related Staff Report will be available on Tuesday, February 23, 2016, on the Town’s website at
http://www.haltonhills.ca/calendars.

ALL INTERESTED CITIZENS
ARE WELCOME

DATE/TIME:
Tuesday, March 1, 2016 at 6:30 PM

LOCATION:
Council Chambers, Civic Centre,
1 Halton Hills Drive

FILE NO(S):
D09OPA15.003 and D14ZBA15.010
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NEWS

Effective immediately, students across the 
Halton Catholic District School Board will 
recite the Oath of Citizenship at the start of 
each school day, the only ones in the prov-
ince to do so, according to an Oakville trustee.

In a unique move approved by the board 
last week, the oath was added to prayer as a 
mandatory part of the day for Catholic stu-
dents.

“I believe we are the only board in the 
province that are asking students to read the 
Oath of Citizenship daily,” said Trustee Paul 
Marai, chair of the policy committee, which 

presented the recommendation to the 
board. It is reasonable to expect that there 
will be a phase-in period, added Marai.

As a result of revisions to the board’s 
opening and closing exercises policy, stu-
dents now also will be singing the national 
anthem instead of having it played in the 
background.

“By participating in the national anthem, 
prayer and the Oath of Citizenship every 
morning, we will keep the foundation of our 
society and Canada front and centre,” said 
Marai.

“I hope it will raise questions and discus-
sion in our schools so that our students can 
grow as citizens.”

By Kathy Yanchus
Metroland Media Group

Oath of Citizenship added to opening 
exercises for HCDSB students

HCDSB students will now recite this Oath of Citizenship at the start of each school day.

I affirm that I will be faithful and bear true
allegiance to Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II,

Queen of Canada, and to her heirs and successors,
and that I will faithfully observe the laws of Canada

and fulfill my duties as a Canadian citizen.


